
   

 
 

TOWN OF WINDSOR 
TOWN COUNCIL 

HYBRID MEETING 
SEPTEMBER 3, 2024 

PUBLIC HEARING 
 

APPROVED MINUTES 
 
 

1) CALL TO ORDER 
 
The Public Hearing was called to order at 7:20 p.m. by Mayor Black-Burke. 
 

Present: Mayor Nuchette Black-Burke, Deputy Mayor Darleen Klase, Councilor Mary 
Armstrong (virtual), Councilor Kristin Gluck Hoffman, Councilor William Pelkey, 
Councilor Leroy Smith (virtual), and Councilor Lenworth Walker 
 
Absent: Councilor Ronald Eleveld and Councilor Ojala Naeem  
 
Mayor Black-Burke read aloud the notice of the public hearing to hear public comment 
on: 
 

A PROPOSED LEASE OF TOWN-CONTROLLED REAL PROPERTY, THE 
STONY HILL SCHOOL, LOCATED AT 1195 WINDSOR AVENUE 
 
2) PUBLIC COMMENT  
 

Lucinda Canty, 70 Capen Street, said she is a nurse midwife and she is the owner of 
Lucinda’s House which is a non-profit organization started in 2022. This is a program to 
address maternal health equity. She explained further what she does but her focus is on 
one-on-one with women to provide them what they need when they go in for their visits. 
She is looking at the Stony House School as a possible location for Lucina’s House for 
the future. It will only be used for personal groups and one-on-one interactions.  
 
3) ADJOURNMENT 
 
Mayor Black-Burke declared the Public Hearing closed at 7:25 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Helene M. Albert 
Recording Secretary 


